
2010 - 2011 Meeting Dates: Meeting time is 2:30pm in L-214 (CRC Conference Room) on the following dates:  
Aug. 30 ï Sept. 27 ï Oct. 25 ï Nov. 22 ï Dec. 6 ï Jan. No Meeting ï Feb. 28 ï Mar. 28 ï Apr. 25 ï May 16 

 

Contra Costa College 

Faculty Staff Development Committee 
MINUTES 

February 28, 2011 
 
I. Meeting called to order at 2:35pm 

 
II. Roll Call: 

Present: Debbie Barnes, Cherie Etheredge, Ellen Geringer, Ruth Gorman, Barbara Grillo, David 
Houston, Fran Jacobs-Buster, Liz X, and Hana Ayyad and Maria Bourey (ASU student reps) 
 
Absent: no one 

 
III. Agenda: Approved. MSP Cherie/Fran 

 
IV. Approval of Minutes: Minutes from November & December 2010 approved. MSP Cherie/Fran 

 
V. Announcements 

a. Teacher Talk Series Dates: March 23
rd

 1pm and April 13
th
 1pm in CRC conference room. If 

interested in having different date and/or time and willing to moderate, contact Janie. 
  

VI. Reports/Updates 
a. Program Review ï see under New Business  

 
b. Flex reporting meetings with UF:  Janie not here, so Ellen reported on their progress. They have 

a draft and are working with DO programmer to create means for online flex reporting. Faculty will 
be able to pull up what they have done on their own. There will be a generic workshop for 
conferences/outside workshops that SD Office (i.e. Janie) will fill in and toggle approval when she 
gets documentation. 

 
VII. Unfinished Business 

a. Retirement Reception: Reviewed the menu from Mira Vista. Assuming that we have $3,000 to 
spend on hors dôoeuvres, we voted on selections. 
 
8 votes: Spanakopita, Tomato & mozzarella bruschetta, Smoked chicken & brie crostini 
 
7 votes: Samosas 
 
6 votes: Stuffed mushrooms 
 
5 votes: Chicken satay, Coconut shrimp, Melon with prosciutto 
 
Just because: Veggie Platter x 2; Fruit & Cheese Platter x 2 
 
Ruth Gorman volunteered to donate a cake (2 if needed) and pick it up to bring to reception. 
 

VIII. New Business 
a. Program Review Recommendations: Reviewed commendations and recommendations from 
Presidentôs Cabinet. Our responses to the recommendations: 
 

 Since we have a focus on the achievement gap, we recommend that Staff Development integrate 
discussions on this topic so faculty and others can engage in the dialogue. 
The District is sponsoring a program on this on Friday, March 4 at which there will be some 
CCC participants. SD Office should arrange for reports on this at each division meeting to 
maximize dissemination of the information.  
 
Our All College Day speaker in January, Dr. Andrade spoke on this topic, and it also overlaps 
with some of the discussion in the Teacher Talk series. We can certainly aim some additional 


